	[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]

	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  2397-A
COMMITTEE:  Consumer Affairs and Business Licensing

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to severance pay for hotel service employees

	SPONSOR(S): Council Member Moya, Kallos, Salamanca, Rosenthal, Dinowitz, Levine, Menchaca, Lander, Brannan, Adams, Powers, Feliz, Reynoso, Rivera, Gennaro, Chin, Ampry-Samuel and Van Bramer



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 2397-A would require severance pay for hotel service employees in the event of: 1) the closure of a hotel to the public, provided that the hotel has not, by October 11, 2021, recalled at least 25% of employees and reopened to the public by November 1, 2021; or 2) a mass layoff of at least 75% of employees. Employees eligible for severance pay would be owed $500 per week, for up to 30 weeks. Additionally, this requirement would not apply to a hotel that has closed permanently and has or is in the process of converting to an alternate use, provided that employees are offered severance of at least 20 days pay per year of service and provided that the severance is specifically tied to the conversion. The obligation to provide severance would end when an employee is recalled, or, for a closed hotel, when the hotel reopens to the public and recalls 25% of employees. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately and expires and be deemed repealed on June 1, 2022.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	
Effective FY22

	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY23 

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that the enactment of this legislation would not generate any revenue.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because agencies responsible for implementing this legislation would be able to use existing resources.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division 

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Florentine Kabore, Financial Analyst	

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	John Russell, Unit Head
				Noah Brick, Assistant Counsel
                                                Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
			
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council on September 9, 2021 as Int. No. 2397 and was referred to the Committee on Consumer Affairs and Business Licensing (Committee). The Committee heard the legislation on September 15, 2021 and the legislation was laid over. The bill was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 2397-A, will be heard by the Committee on September 23, 2021. Upon successful vote by the Committee, the bill will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on September 23, 2021.
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